
 

Welcome to our latest newsletter.  Many thanks 

to the staff, parents and children for their 

fantastic effort putting together and joining in 

the school float at the field day on Saturday.  

Special thanks go to Mrs Holden and her team, 

Mrs Hart, Mrs Flitcroft, Mrs Billington and Mrs 

Stott for making the float. Thanks also to Mr 

Holden for driving us safely around the village. 

 

Parent Governor Vacancy 

Mr Jim Walker’s term of office as a Parent Governor has now come to an end. Many thanks 

to Mr Walker for the time and commitment he has given to our governing team over the last 

four years. We now welcome Mrs Viki Mason onto the school governors.  

Cash In School  

When paying for school dinners and trips please can any money be sent into school in a 

sealed envelope, with your child(ren)’s name written on and what paying for.  The children 

can hand this in during registration time.  Envelopes are available for use in the school 

reception area.  

We hold minimal money in school so please try and send in the correct money as we might 

not have change available.  Please can we also encourage parents to pay by cheque or by 

using the schoolmoney system where possible. Cheques should usually be made payable to 

LCC, unless otherwise advised.  Thank you for your co-operation.  

Sports Clubs  

There will be no sports clubs after school on Thursday 27
th

 June (Sports Day), Tuesday 2
nd

 

July, Wednesday 3
rd

 July (Sports Tournaments) and Thursday 11
th

 July (Mr Stephens 

attending School Sports Conference).  

School Performance 

Rehearsals have started for the KS2 performance of Hoodwinked.  If anyone has 

any thick cardboard / cardboard boxes we could use to build our scenery please 

can it be sent into school. Many thanks.  

Attendance For September 2018 – May 2019 

Calder: 96.32% (Green)     Hodder: 97.53% (Green) 

Ribble: 95.17% (Amber)      Wyre: 96.87% (Green) 

Sports Day  

Due to the bad weather Sports Day has been postponed to Thursday 27
th

 

June. The sports day will start at 1pm on the rec. Please can the children 

bring in a t-shirt in their house colour to wear, along with a sun hat and drinks bottle.   
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Sporting Competitions 

Mr Stephens has been busy taking some of our students to various sports tournaments.  We 

are always very proud of the teamwork and behaviour of our children.  Over the last two 

months we’ve entered a KS1 Football Tournament where we achieved first place, Hi5 Netball 

tournament, Year 5/6 Football tournament at Myerscough 

College, and on Friday we took a Year 3/4 Football team 

and a Year 5/6 Frisbee team to the Sports Festival at UCLan.  

Congratulations to the Year 5 and 6 boys for achieving 

second place in the Frisbee tournament. 

Coming up we also have the Lancashire Primary Schools 

Dodgeball tournament at Stanley Park in Blackpool and a 

Year 5/6 Athletics tournament at UCLan.   

Dear Parents and Carers 

POWAR the council for children and young people with special educational needs and disabilities have 

created a survey for young people with SEND to share what they think is the top issue for them. Once the 

results are in POWAR will create a campaign to raise awareness of and tackle the issue. 

POWAR would like to hear the voice of children and young people through this survey and ask that you 

share it with your child/young person so POWAR can hear as many views as possible. 

www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/EmPOWAR 

For more information about the POWAR council please visit 

https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/youthzone/need-to-know/powar-participation-group/ and get in contact 

if your child/young person would like to get involved. New members are always welcome! 

Many thanks 

Mia 

Mia Leyland  

Team Manager 

Office Hours: Tuesday - Thursday 

Barnardo’s Include Me 2, 453, Leyland Road, Lostock Hall, PR5 5SB | Lancashire Locality | West Region 

Tel: 01772 629470       Mob: 07850 213298 

Headteacher Awards 

 Week ending  7 June 2019 Week ending  14 June 2019 

Calder Class:     Oscar Hart Calder Class:     Timothy East 

Hodder Class:   Toby Gilmore  Calder/ Hodder: Year 1 and 2 

Ribble Class:     Charlotte Callaghan Ribble Class:     Sophie Holgate 

Wyre Class:       N/A Wyre Class:       Olivia Walker 

    

 

Thank you to our supporters (27 in total) who’ve raised £11.64 of free donations in the 

last 30 days.  

 £864.43 RAISED IN TOTAL 

If you’re not already set up as a supporter it’s easy to do, just visit 

 https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ribchesterswcptfa/ 

 



Copies of our newsletters and other useful information can be found on our website www.ribchester-st-wilfrids.lancs.sch.uk 

Diary of Dates: 

  

19 June Mass at SS Peter & Pauls for Catholic pupils  

25 June Year 6 induction day at Garstang High 

27 June Sports Day 

1 July Year 6 induction day at Longridge High and St Cecilia’s  

1 July Transition Afternoon  

2 July Year 5/6 Dodgeball Tournament at Stanley Park 

3 July Year 5/6 Athletics Tournament at UCLAN 

3 July Maths Challenge – LHS 2.30pm-4pm 

5 July Ribble Class Sharing Assembly  

9 July KS2 Production Evening Performance  

10 July KS2 Production Evening Performance  

12 July Reception Class Sharing Assembly 

15 July Year 6 Treat – Level, Preston 

17 July PTFA Disco  

19 July Last day of Term and Leavers Service at St Wilfrid’s Church 

 

Fairtrade Friday – Afternoon break  

Carton of Juice = 35p Hot Chocolate= 30p  Biscuit = 25p 

  Friday 5 July 

Please note price increase 

 

 



The Lancashire Reading Journey presents... 2019
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www.lancashire.gov.uk/libraries



This Summer come and join our Lancashire 
Reading Journey with our SCART Club 
characters.

Children can sign up in the library and start 
their Lancashire Reading Journey.

Enjoy tasks and reading adventures along  
the way. 

Whatever you are interested in, there will be 
activities to suit you and a fun reward  
at the end.

Sign up from Saturday 29th June
www.lancashire.gov.uk/libraries

Enjoy tasks, reading adventures and cracking 

Whatever you are interested in, there will be 

JOIN up for FREE
29 June to 28 September  
Join up for FREE at any Lancashire Library 


